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From: Kelly Marie Perry

To: Warriors, PLN (CPC)

Cc: Tom Lippe; Bruce Spaulding; Susan Brandt-Hawley; Osha Meserve; Patrick Soluri; Josh Schiller; Duane Loft
Subject: Re: Mission Bay Alliance Comments on Warriors Arena DSEIR

Date: Monday, July 27, 2015 11:38:53 AM

Attachments: C007i MBA comment.pdf

Dear Ms Bohee and Mr. Bollinger -

Attached, in .pdf format, please find today's correspondence from Bruce
Spaulding on behalf of the Mission Bay Alliance, regarding the above
referenced matter for your review and attention.

Original of same is in the mail.

Please feel free to call or email me if you have any problems opening
the attached document.

Thank you.

Kelly Perry
Legal Assistant

Kelly Marie Perry

Law Offices of Thomas N. Lippe APC
201 Mission St., 12th Floor

San Francisco, CA 94105

Tel 415 777-5604 x 2

Cell 510 734-7717

Fax 415 777-5606

e-mail: kmhperry@sonic.net

Web: www.lippelaw.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: This and any accompanying pages contain information from Law Offices of
Thomas N. Lippe APC which may be confidential and/or legally privileged. The information is intended to
be for the sole use of the individual or entity named above. Unauthorized interception, review, use or
disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy
Act, 18 U.S.C. 88 2510-2521. If you are not the intended recipient please contact the sender and
destroy all copies of the communication.
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i MISSIONBAY

July 27, 2015

Ms Tiffany Bohee

OCII Executive Director

c/o Mr. Brett Bollinger

San Francisco Planning Department
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400

San Francisco, CA 94103
warriors@sfgov.org

Re: Comments on Draft Subsequent Environmental Impact Report for the Event Center and
Mixed Use Development at Mission Bay Blocks 29-32 (Warriors Arena Project); San
Francisco Planning Department Case No. 2014.1441E; State Clearinghouse No.
2014112045

Dear Ms Bohee and Mr. Bollinger:

| am writing on behalf of the Mission Bay Alliance (“Alliance”), an organization dedicated
to preserving the environment in the Mission Bay area of San Francisco, regarding the project
known as the Event Center and Mixed Use Development at Mission Bay Blocks 29-32 (“Warriors
Arena Project” or “Project”). The Mission Bay Alliance objects to approval of this Project and
certification of this EIR for the reasons stated in this letter.

The Alliance opposes this Project because it will change the Mission Bay community and
environment in ways never envisioned when the Mission Bay Redevelopment Plan was adopted
in 1998, and because the City’s Draft Subsequent Environmental Impact Report (“DSEIR”) for
the project does not present a good faith, adequate analysis of these impacts.

The Alliance has retained several experienced CEQA attorneys to review and comment
on the DSEIR, including Tom Lippe of the Law Offices of Thomas N. Lippe, Susan Brandt-Hawley
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of the Brandt-Hawley Law Group, and Patrick Soluri and Osha Meserve of Soluri Meserve.
Counsels’ comments letters, and their retained consultants’ reports, are being submitted to the
City under separate cover. A complete inventory of these letters to date is presented at the
end of this letter.

The DSEIR is noteworthy because it concedes the Project will cause numerous significant
impacts on the Mission Bay community and environment (e.g., traffic, air pollution, noise
pollution, and many others). Nevertheless, the Alliance’s counsel have discovered many deep
flaws in the DSEIR that obscure the true scope and severity of the Project’s impacts.

For example, based on the incorrect premise that the DSEIR is permitted to “tier” to a
seventeen year old prior EIR, the DSEIR fails to even discuss half of the environmental topics
that an EIR would ordinarily include. One of these excluded topics is “land use.” This is truly
remarkable considering that the 1998 Redevelopment Plan to which this DSEIR attempts to tier
never contemplated a major sports and entertainment center of this type and scale. Instead,
the Arena will divert land and civic resources away from the land uses, i.e., health sciences and
biotechnology, that the 1998 Redevelopment Plan was intended to promote.

In another example, the DSEIR’s analysis of the Arena’s severe traffic impacts is
artificially and arbitrarily limited to the Mission Bay area plus a handful of additional
intersections and freeway ramps. The Alliance’s traffic engineers demonstrate, in a more
objective analysis, that the Arena’s traffic snarling influence will extend much farther into
SOMA, Downtown, and Dogpatch areas. The DSEIR also ducks revealing more bad news about
the Arena’s cumulative impact on traffic in the years following its construction. Instead of
projecting cumulative traffic effects 5 to 10 years out, the DSEIR offers up a virtually
meaningless projection for the year 2040, fully 25 years in the future.

The DSEIR also offers no data to support its conclusion that Arena events will not
interfere with emergency access to UCSF Hospital. Instead, it offers weak rationalizations, such
as the idea that drivers are supposed to get out of the way of emergency vehicles. But it is
common knowledge that in special event situations, and even on normal days in SOMA,
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vehicles are often queued bumper-to-bumper and pedestrians are swarming the crosswalks. In
these situations, drivers often cannot clear the way for emergency vehicles. Regardless of the
DSEIR’s prevarications to the contrary, this scenario will occur during basketball games and
ambulances will be delayed.

Even the DSEIR’s assumptions made about the available parking supply present a stark
departure from the reality of parking conditions at Mission Bay and underscore the high level of
wishful thinking involved in selling a project wholly incompatible with this region. The project
itself only includes 200 onsite parking spaces specifically dedicated for the arena’s use. Yet,
rather than concede the limited onsite parking, the DSEIR suggests that ample parking will be
available to serve the arena’s needs by listing all 9,135 possible parking spaces in the Mission
Bay region, including street parking. Unfortunately, the vast majority of those spots are
currently reserved by UCSF hospitals, UCSF facilities, the Giant’s stadium and neighboring
businesses, and the DSEIR lacks any evidence to support the assumption that any of these
spaces - let alone the majority - will be available for use by arena patrons. It also fails to
explore the impact on neighboring communities in the Dogpatch and Potrero Hill areas that will
bear the burden of accommodating the thousands of additional cars seeking, but unable, to
park in Mission Bay.

These are but a few of dozens of legal defects the Alliance’s counsel found in the DSEIR.
The volume, scope, and depth of the DSEIR’s legal flaws demand, and suggest, an explanation.
It appears the Warriors and the City have been in such a rush to get this Project approved and
built that they have ignored elementary principles of environmental analysis and CEQA law in
the process. The sources of this haste are presumably the previous January 1, 2016, deadline,
now extended to January 1, 2017, to certify the EIR in order to obtain the litigation streamlining
benefits of AB 900, and the expiration, in late September of 2015, of the Warriors option to
purchase the site from Salesforce.com.

Given the Arena’s many severe environmental and community impacts, and the DSEIR’s
attempt to sweep many of these issues under the rug, the Alliance urges the City to slow down
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and carefully consider both the legality of siting the Arena in Mission Bay as well as the lack of
wisdom in doing so.

A list of the Alliance’s counsels’ and consultants’ comment letters follow.

Thomas Lippe, Susan Brandt-Hawley, Patrick Soluri, and Osha Meserve have jointly
submitted the following comment letters on Alliance letterhead:

1. July 26, 2015, letter regarding EIR tiering; and
2. July 26, 2015, letter regarding litigation streamlining under AB 900.
Thomas Lippe has submitted the following comment letters and consultant reports:

3. July 24, 2015, letter regarding impacts on Hydrology, Water Quality, and Biological
Resources, including:

a. July 21, 2015, letter report authored by Matt Hageman, P.G., C.Hg., QSD, QSP;
and

b. July 21, 2015, letter report authored by Erik Ringelberg, B.Sc., M.Sc., Ph.D
candidate; and Kurt Balasek, PG, CHg, QSD.

4, July 25, 2015, letter regarding impacts on Noise and Vibration, including:
a. July 24, 2015, letter report authored by acoustic engineer Frank Hubach.
5. July 26, 2015, letter regarding impacts on Air Quality, including:
a. July 19, 2015, letter report authored by Greg Gilbert; and
b. July 20, 2015, letter report authored by Paul Rosenfeld, Ph.D, and Jessie Jaeger.

6. July 27, 2015, letter regarding impacts on Transportation, including:
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a. July 23, 2015, letter report authored by traffic engineer Dan Smith; and

b. July 21, 2015, letter report authored by traffic engineer Larry Wymer.
7. June 29, 2015, letter requesting an extension of the public comment period on the
DSEIR.

Susan Brandt-Hawley has submitted the following comment letter:

8. July 26, 2015, letter regarding impacts on Land Use, Aesthetics, Cultural Resources, and
Project Alternatives.

Patrick Soluri and Osha Meserve have submitted the following comment letters and
consultant reports:

9. July 26, 2015, letter regarding impacts on Geology and Soils, Recreation, Hazardous
Materials, , Greenhouse Gases, Wind and Shadow, Utilities and Service Systems, Public Services,
Energy and Urban Decay, including:

a. July 22, 2015, letter report authored by air quality professionals Patrick Sullivan,
CPP, REPA, and Joh Henkelman, regarding Greenhouse Gas Emissions;

b. July 22, 2015, letter report authored by geotechnical engineer Lawrence Karp,
CE, CEG, regarding Geology and Soils impacts;

C. July 22, 2015, letter report authored by engineering geologist Marin Cline, CEG,
and hydrogeologist Kurt Balasek, PG, CHg, QSD, regarding Geology and Soils impacts);

d. July 22, 2015, letter report authored by geotechnical engineer Martin Cline, GEG
and Kurt Balasek, PG, CHg, QSD, regarding Hazardous Materials; and

e. July 22, 2015, letter report authored by economist Philip King, Ph.D., regarding
Urban Decay.
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10. June 29, 2015, letter regarding the City’s failure to comply with AB 900 record keeping
procedures and the resultant ineligibility of the Project for AB 900’s litigation fast track
procedures.

The Board of Directors of the Mission Bay Alliance fully supports and endorses the
comment letters and reports listed above, and respectfully urges the City to remedy the DSEIR’s
informational deficiencies and circulate a Revised DSEIR for a 45 day public comment period.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

— <« \) C%?Y;\\lg

Bruce Spaulding
On Behalf of the Mission Bay Alliance
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